

Ted Stevens Anchorage International Airport

February 2023

1. ANC is Hosting a Job Fair: mark March 25 on your calendar!

Join ANC's team of award-winning staff! ANC will host a job fair in the **North Terminal from 10am-4pm on March 25, 2023**. Parking will be validated for attendees.

Jobs available at ANC include: mechanic and electrician positions with Field Maintenance and general maintenance positions within Facilities.

Not only is ANC looking for new employees, but businesses that also support the airport are hiring. Positions at ANC under active recruitment efforts are posted online at www.JoinANC.com or through Local 71 at the following web addresses: local71.com/jobs. Both seasonal and full-time jobs are available.

2. FedEx Development Update:

FedEx, project sponsor, in coordination with the Airport, will host an Environmental Assessment (EA) scoping meeting for the FedEx City Station proposed for part of the Postmark Bog. The public meeting, hosted by FedEx, is slated for February 16, 2023, at 6:00 pm - 7:30 pm at the Coast Inn.

3. There's Probably a Permit for That...

What are you doing at the airport? If you are on ANC property providing a commercial service or sharing a message to people traversing the airport, chances are you need a Business Activity Permit. To make sure you have the permit and information you need to appropriately operate at the airport, please contact Brandon Tucker in our leasing department for help at brandon.tucker@alaska.gov.

4. Airport PFAS Testing:

The Alaska Department of Transportation & Public Facilities (DOT&PF) is working with Shannon & Wilson, Inc. (S&W) and the Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) to identify and sample water supply wells potentially affected by PFAS near the ANC. Water supply well investigations and sampling continue to occur within the study area adjacent to the airport boundary, with all results expected to arrive throughout January and February. DOT&PF's PFAS program is available "To Keep Alaska Flying and Thriving."

to present at community councils about the testing program. Sampling results to date have not found PFAS above DEC's action levels. Upon the completion of the sampling effort, DOT&PF's PFAS program will produce a publicly available report that includes a map of sample locations and results.

For additional information, please visit: https://dot.alaska.gov/airportwater/anchorage/.

5. Lose Something?

Whether it was in the terminal, our parking lot, or on one of the trails on ANC property, lost items are logged in to our Lost and Found. Items are kept for approximately three months. If you believe you lost an item at ANC, please fill out an online claim at Lost & Found - Ted Stevens Anchorage International Airport (ancairport.com).

6. Lake Hood Seaplane Base:

The world's largest sea plane base is frozen over. Plane owners have switched from floats to skis to be able to land on the ice. No matter how tempting, no people or pets are allowed on lake surfaces; only aircraft and official ANC field maintenance personnel are allowed. As always, all pets must be on a leash on ANC property, this is for everyone's safety.

7. FAA announcement made regarding new Air Traffic Control Tower:

ANC is getting a new airport traffic control tower! The **Federal Aviation Administration** has selected Stantec to provide architecture and engineering design services for the project which will accommodate the ongoing growth in our operations at ANC and Lake Hood. Stay tuned for project updates and read the full press release here: https://www.stantec.com/en/news/2022/stantec-to-provide-architecture-engineering-design-new-control-tower-ted-

8. Sign up for GovDelivery:

stevens-anchorage-airport

For those that want to receive important public notices right in their email inbox are encouraged to sign up at service.govdelivery.com/accounts/AKDOT/subscriber/new. The official public notice website for the state of Alaska is located at Welcome - Alaska Online Public Notices (state.ak.us).

9. Questions/Concerns/Comments:

To be the best we can be, we need to hear from the public. We want to hear from you! - Ted Stevens Anchorage International Airport (ancairport.com) When you use the online portal, it helps us more efficiently field your message and get the right person to provide a response, if applicable.

10. Contact for ANC Monthly Updates:

ANC does its best to provide information that will be useful and meaningful to our neighbors. Updates are prepared by Megan A. Peters, ANC Communications Coordinator. Ms. Peters can be emailed at megan.peters@alaska.gov.